## **COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT OFFICER REPORT**

**Grant Writer** 

Monday October 4, 2021

- September 14-I attended the first day of classes for the Washita Valley Leadership Program. I left town the next day for a short vacation to New Mexico.
- September 20- submitted our ASCOG REAP grant
- September 21-We met with Justin Hodge, DEQ, Engineer, Kim Hornbuckle, Charles de Coune, and Rowyn Ricks of OWRB. Others in attendance were, Robert and Ronda Weaver and Nancy Henderson. The purpose of the meeting was to put into motion our the grant for our water lines and meters. It was very informative.
- September 22-Spoke with Auditor, Scott Northrip to see if he was taking new clients. He said no and that he was cutting back his clientele. He suggested I contact the State Auditor's office to get a list of auditors who do Municipalities.
   Nancy forwarded me the name of Furrh and Associates out of Lawton that was suggested on Friday, the 24th. I contacted them and conveyed our situation and they have promised to expedite a quote for Audit Costs, but I'm still waiting to hear from them. I did follow up with them on September27th.
- I've been in communication with the OWRB and Justin Hodge almost daily. They have been very kind and have all said
  how nice it is to work with such dedicated people. They have also said they are going to work hard to help us save
  money and get our water lines.
- I've been working on the website some and have posted on Facebook the address.

Sheri Hammons

Date